
The work flow for updating the family tree has been significantly cleaned up this month.  This 
eliminates a lot of situations in which a user, by making changes in the wrong order, could create minor
problems with the database integrity, in particular duplicate individuals.  Now the left hand side of the 
browser window is used for editing individuals including members of a family, while the right hand 
side of the browser window is used for editing families, events, performing merges of duplicate 
individuals, and so on.  To protect the integrity of the database you are now only permitted to edit one 
member of a family at a time.  All of the "Edit" buttons in the family form are disabled and "greyed" 
out.  You must finish editing one member of the family before you can start editing another, and you 
cannot save changes to a family until you have saved any outstanding edits of individuals.  You must 
also finish editing all members of the family before you can save the family itself.

See the detailed report on changes this month.

There is also a special report on Digital Representation of Genealogical Information which discusses 
the advantages and disadvantages of various popular file formats to exchanging transcriptions of 
original documents and other sources.

http://www.jamescobban.net/MonthlyUpdates/Update2015_02.pdf
http://www.jamescobban.net/Articles/FileFormatsInGenealogy.pdf

